Senior Convenor’s report for The AGM of Kilcock Golf Club 2023

Captain, Committee, Golfers | present to you my report for activity in the Seniors Section of the Club.
Wednesday Competitions:

We had a great year in our Seniors Wednesday competitions.

Numbers regularly 100 + and on a few occasions 120 and on 1 occasion 130+.

Prizes in this section set by numbers competing, 100 + 1% 2" and 3" in 3 divisions.

Front and back 9 prizes for numbers above 110.

We also added an overall Prize in this section as we felt it is a Competition in it’s own right and hence deserves
an overall 1% Prize. This has been well received and will continue.

In all with the numbers competing that’s 12 prizes on a good day, if you include the 9s!
A big thank you to our members and visitors for their support.
Prize Presentation:

We held two majors in the section. The Paddy Madden an aggregate competition over 2 concurrent weeks with
Brian McBreen winning the Trophy, congratulations Brian.

The other major played was the Seniors Shield again over 2 weeks with Shay Fagan winning the Shield, well
done Shay.

On the 23rd August we held a Seniors Competition Teams event.
25 teams competed in a scramble 4 man team event. Dinner was served afterwards by Rye River Caterers.
We received Sponsorship from TMR, thank you to David Timmons.

It was great to see a lot of people gathered to enjoy good food and company. As it was a Shotgun start numbers
were limited to the amount of seats we had available in the restaurant and bar area. Thanks to the Pro-shop staff
Greg, Johnny and Ben all went smoothly. Thanks once again to Mick for laying the groundwork for a successful
day.

Well done winning teams on a good result.

A weekly report is posted with the results each week a Wednesday competition is held along with the 2s
competition. A monthly report goes to the Men’s Committee for perusal and adoption.

Course conditions:

Course conditions have been excellent up to October with one recent suspension of play due to weather and play
resumed shortly after.

Use of buggy’s had also been good with a recent ban due to weather at the end of October.

Turkey competitions are due to start on in November which will continue as an open till Christmas.
Senior Alliance:

The fixtures for the Senior Alliance have been set with Kilcock Hosting this year’s Competition.
Conclusion:

We hope to have a Senior’s dinner before Christmas with a presentation after. Hopefully 13" of December will
be possible. We welcome Staggerbush, Fran and Team, our new caterers and look forward to a long and
enjoyable time in Kilcock.



Thanks to all who supported my role as senior coordinator for 2023 especially Mick, Tommy, Darren and of
course Ken our Captain.

Yours in Golf,
Joe Scales,
Senior’s Convenor,

Kilcock Golf Club.



